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TAMESIDE GROUP NEWSLETTER

April 2017
Registering with our Website and opting to receive these newsletters
You don’t need to become a member of our society to have some advantages of

registering with the site.  As a registered website member, you can add the surnames you are researching in Cheshire and search our database. You can also chose to receive newsletters from any of our groups and be able to attend meetings and our research centres at visitors rates. Visit our new website at: https://www.fhsc.org.uk  click on MEMBERSHIP OPTIONS and then WEBSITE USER.
Once you have registered you can go to any of our group pages and choose to follow those groups.  This will mean you can also receive these newsletters from and other areas of Cheshire you are interested in.  Please note that if you decide to become a Registered User and not a full member, you must go to our Tameside Page and click to add yourself to our group to continue to receive this newsletter.

Now is actually a good time to become a fully paid up member because your will get 14 months membership for the price of twelve months extended to 30 June 2018.

Can I please encourage members to visit our surnames page and add any surnames you are researching.  We need to build on this database. Click on My Membership to find the surnames links.  Also whilst you are in the my membership menu have a look at what else is there such as exchange journals with other societies in England, Canada and Australia where we have arranged to share our journals – these are freely available to members.  There are also six years back copies of the Cheshire Ancestor to download.  These are very good benefits of joining.  You can join for as little as £13 per annum if you opt for Electronic copies of our Magazine or £18 for printed copies.  Click on Membership Options
For those who couldn’t get to Who Do You Think You Are in Birmingham

Many of the speakers have made their handouts available – some take a while to download.

http://www.sog.org.uk/learn/who-do-you-think-you-are-live-2014-speakers-handouts/

FINDYMPAST LAUNCHES SIX COUNTIES IN SIX MONTHS

         Project to publish parish records from six counties in next six months
         Wiltshire first county available online from April 6, 2017, includes records of the first woman mauled by a tiger in England and the celebrated architect Sir Christopher Wren
 
Birmingham, April 6, 2017:  Leading family history website, www.findmypast.co.uk, announced the launch of their Six Counties in Six Months project which will see the online publication of vital parish records from six counties across England over the next six months. These records expand further Findmypast’s unrivalled collection of English and Welsh parish records – the largest collection available online.

First up is Wiltshire, published today to mark the opening of Who Do You Think You Are Live! 2017. The Wiltshire parish records will be followed by Berkshire, Buckinghamshire, Nottinghamshire, Somerset and Warwickshire. 

The Wiltshire collection comprises transcriptions of nearly 5 million parish records of baptisms, banns, marriages and burials dating back to 1538. They form the largest online collection of Wiltshire records and are available only at Findmypast. 

They are full of fascinating details of life through the ages and will provide researchers from all over the world with the opportunity to uncover the stories of the inhabitants for the very first time. Anyone can go online and search for their Wiltshire ancestors by name, location and date.

Paul Nixon, Head of UK licensing at Findmypast, said: “What a terrific way to launch our six-in-six campaign with the announcement of close to 5 million parish records from Wiltshire. There has never been a better time to be a family historian and Findmypast continues to lead the way in releasing exciting new collections which help people connect with their ancestors.”

Family Tree Maker 2017 release delayed
The release of Family Tree Maker 2017 has been delayed while Software MacKiev and Ancestry work together to resolve potential problems with FamilySync, the replacement for TreeSync, which was discontinued at the end of March.

 

Some users of FTM have been annoyed by the delays - but, hey, what's a couple of weeks in the context of a family tree that goes back hundreds of years? As someone who founded his first software publishing company almost 40 years ago I'm glad that MacKiev are behaving responsibly by holding back the release until any possible issues have been resolved.

 

Incidentally, from what I can gather they're not so much fixing bugs, but trying to make the sync more efficient so that when tens of thousands of FTM users try to sync their trees simultaneously the Ancestry site doesn't get so overwhelmed that it grinds to a halt - because that would affect everyone, not just those who use FTM. In their 9th April update they commented that the new sync is currently over 8 times faster for large trees than TreeSync, which has to be good news. 

This was taken from Peter Calver’s Lost Cousins Newsletter, one of the very best newsletters around and its free: http://lostcousins.com/newsletters2/midapr17news.htm
Two New War Memorial sites:
http://www.cheshirecountymemorialroll.com/about-the-cheshire-county-memorial
An introduction by Stephen Benson

About the Cheshire County Memorial Project:
Cheshire County Memorial Project was set up in 2014, it is something I have wanted to do for over twenty years, I have always had a deep interest in both the Great War and WW2, seeing a War Memorial with a list of names leaves me wanting to know more. Who were they? Were they married? Did they have Children? Where did they work? And what happened to them?

The Interest started when in my early years at High School, I found out that my grandfather who was from Northwich had fought in the Great War, I would have loved to have talked with him about it but sadly he had died the year before. Over the years, I have researched many Great War and WW2 soldiers not just from Cheshire but from all over the UK and their stories have always left me with a feeling that they are not forgotten.

In August 2016, the project became a Not for Profit Association and since then has received help from Cheshire East, Manchester Airport, and Cheshire Archives (Shared Services)

This project is open to anyone who would like to contribute, if you would like to write about an individual or a complete Village or Town a works or School memorial then please contact the project. There is no end date these pages will continually be worked on.

If you would like to support the work done and would like to donate, please click on the Support the Roll tab. Any donation is used to help purchase documents that are not easily available online, for example WW2 war diaries and it will also help towards the upkeep and maintenance of the County Roll of Honour Website.

Over the past couple of years, I have been in contact with some amazing people with a similar passion of ensuring our fallen are remembered, Tony Davies, Mark Potts, Joy Bratherton, Graeme Ainsworth, Harry Carlisle, John Pullen, Simon Gildea, David Minshall all have helped put together some truly fantastic individual stories, many people throughout Cheshire and wider afield have sent in pictures all these will now start to be added to this Roll.
Stephen Benson
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Hyde War Memorial Trust
http://hwmt.org/  
This web site is dedicated to the memory of the 710 men of Hyde who gave their lives in the First World War. Here we tell their story. This site tells the back story of virtually all 710 men
DON’T FORGET THAT BOTH FINDMYPAST AND ANCESTRY.COM ARE AVAILABLE TO USE FOR FREE AT TAMESIDE LOCAL STUDIES AND ARCHVES LIBRARY and that we have volunteers there helping people on the first and third Tuesday afternoons each month.

Programme 2017

May 10 -  Rita Greenwood “Holy or Unholy Matrimony”

June 14 – Irish Family History – Gay Oliver

July - Trip

August – no meeting

September 13 – AGM plus Dating Old Photographs

October 11 – Research Evening

November 8 – TBA

December 13 – Christmas Social

I have a couple of ideas waiting to be confirmed to fill the gaps and will let people know as I confirm dates.
Gay Oliver: gayjoliver@gmail.com  29 April 2017
